
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 23, 2023 
 
Tiffany Gressley, Regional Administrator 
Region 3 Behavioral Health Authority 
4009 6th Ave #65 PO Box 2555 
Kearney, NE 68848 
 
 
Ms. Gressley, 
 
The Division of Behavioral Health (DBH) recently completed the FY23 Region 3 Network Compliance 
Monitoring process. The DBH appreciates the time and assistance of Region 3 staff in submitting 
required compliance deliverables by September 30, 2023. 
 
The detailed review of Network Compliance deliverables allowed DBH staff to determine adherence to 
the FY23 Network Operations Manual, Regional Budget Planning Guidelines, the State to Region 
Contract, and other guidance documents as applicable.  
 
For the FY23 Network Compliance review, please note the following: 
  
Recommendations:   

1) None noted. 
 
Commendations: 

1) DBH found the Regional Committee meeting minutes across program areas conveyed detailed 
information and provided insightful information about Region efforts.  

2) The organization and selection of concise records for submission supplied all necessary 
information in an easy to review format.  

3) Content regarding Youth Services and the Provider Partner Program (PPP) was found to be 
satisfactory.   

4) While the content of the past four fiscal years of Prevention efforts is being assessed 
separately, appreciation is expressed for the timely submission of materials.  

 
  



 

Thank you for the effort taken to submit all Network Compliance information.  The efforts of Region 3 
staff made the process efficient and informative. If you have questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rebekah Willoughby, MPH 
Community Services Administrator 
Division of Behavioral Health 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 


